Apxeix D

Jennifer Coolk

From: Middleten, Jason <Jason.Middleton@lancashire.pnn.police.uk>

Sent: 28 Cctober 2016 22:22

To: licensing@rossendale.gov.uk

Cc: Susan Chadwick; Henry, Lindsey

Subject: Police Objection - TENS for a music event at the former Stand Athletic FC, Blackburn

Road, Rossendale.

Please accept this email as a police objection to the TENS applications received by us on Tuesday 25" October 2016
in relation to land at the former Stand Athletic FC, Blackburn Road, Rossendale and a proposed music event on the
30™ April 2017. The applicant being a Victoria Benson.

My ohjection is on the grounds of the crime & disorder licensing objective. This appears to be a substantial music
event on a former football ground. This proposed event is going to run till at least 11pm with alcohol sales being
requested. Its anticipated that up to 499 people wili be attending. There are nearby residential properties that will
be clearly effected by this event taking place. | have had contact with the applicant via email and brief details of the
event have been passed to me but at this time | have not had chance to discuss Police concerns or see plans for the
event or any risk assessments. The TEN’s application for the event does not provide me with enough information to
satisfy me that the crime & disorder licensing objectives will not be undermined if the event took place.

I propose to have further discussion with the applicant and 1 will inform you if an hearing is deemed not necessary
by all parties.

Regards.

PS 2659 Jason Middleten
East Division Police Licensing

..01254 353625 (Clitheroe)
01282 472035 (Burnley)
jason.middleton@lancashire.pnn.police.uk
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This message may contain information which is confidential or privileged. If you are not the intended
recipient, please advise the sender immediately by reply e-mail and delete this message and any
attachments, without retaining a copy.

Lancashire Constabulary monitors its emails, and you are advised that any e-mail you send may be subject
to monitoring.

This e-mail has been scanned for the presence of computer viruses.




